


At this time, Edgehill Drive does not permit parking on the street. As this new building proposal is 

requesting only 1 parking spot per unit (78 in total), we are concerned with the possibility that cars will 

start to park on Edgehill Drive. We believe that most households have at least 2 vehicles and with 

children remaining at home for longer periods, there is a greater chance of these new townhomes 

needing more than 1 parking spot per unit. Parking on Edgehill Drive will only compound the safety risk 

for children as they walk to/from school. And the nature of the road including the hidden entry way 

from Anne Street and the speed in which drivers seem to take, only add to the concerns for community 

safety. 

Affordable Housing Units 

According to the discussion at the Community Forum, we understand that 10% of the new proposed 

units will be deemed "affordable" based on calculations from the County of Simcoe. The amount 

quoted during the community forum seemed to indicate that $300,000 would be considered an 

"affordable" housing unit. We wish to express our disagreement if these numbers are correct. We are 

acutely aware of the tight financial situation for individuals on ODSP and Ontario Works and that 

affordable housing only consists of basement apartments, boarding homes, monthly hotel rentals etc. It 

seems highly unlikely that an individual living on the bare minimum that ODSP and OW provides would 

be able to afford the purchase of one of the proposed townhomes at roughly $300,000. We apologize if 

the numbers reflected are incorrect but wanted to make it known that the purchasing of these new 

townhomes would seem out of reach for anyone on ODSP or OW. 

In summary 

We appreciate the opportunity to attend the community forum and the Council Chamber meeting on 

September 24th• 115 Edgehill Drive is very open to discussing our concerns with the City of Barrie and 

potential land developer. We want to be Good Neighbours and promote the expansion of housing in 

our community while maintaining the privacy, safety, and confidentiality of our residents. We also want 

to ensure that we don't encounter any difficulties with our water levels as this is an existing issue. We 

know the City of Barrie is committed to creating new affordable housing options for residence and 

applaud this movement. But, we would not feel comfortable if we didn't express our concern with the 

cost associated with these new townhomes and the fact that most individuals on ODSP and OW would 

not be able to afford to purchase one of these units. 

We hope the City of Barrie will consider and recognize the vulnerability of the individuals residing at 115 

Edgehill drive and the concerns we have described in this letter. We look forward to further discussions 

with the City of Barrie Planning Group and the Potential Land Developers. 

Sincerely, 

Teresa Maclennan 














